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Kentucky Automobile – ALIR System Enhancement
Effective immediately the ALIR system is now capable of electronically reporting cancellations, terminations, or lapses of motor vehicle policies to the Kentucky Department of Vehicle Regulation, as required by KRS 304.39-085.
Background Information:

Kentucky law KRS 304.39-085, effective January 1, 2006, requires insurance companies to submit monthly “cancellation” or “termination” reports to the KY Department of Vehicle Regulation. The reports must include the names of all policyholders, including vehicle specific information, whose policies were terminated by cancellation or non-renewal. The ALIR system is now programmed to report, which was filed manually in the past.
This law is designed to enhance the state’s ability to ensure all registered vehicles in KY comply with KY Financial Responsibility laws; however, it does not contemplate insurance industry practices related to large fleets and composite rated policies, where vehicles are not individually scheduled, added or deleted during policy terms. Program Administrators must endeavor to obtain vehicle specific information in order to comply with this Kentucky law.
Program Administrator  Action:
Program Administrators cancelling or non-renewing policies with Kentucky exposures must complete, or require that the sub-producer complete, an ALIR Kentucky template to report to the Kentucky Transportation Cabinet via the ALIR system. This will ensure compliance with the law. Completion of the template is also required for policies that have a lapse in coverage for any reason.
Program Administrators are not required to report cancellations or non-renewals of accounts where the underwriting file contains documented evidence of policy replacement with another carrier.

The name and address of each vehicle’s registered owner must match those on the policy. Program Administrators  must issue vehicle specific (VS) reports, including each vehicle’s year, make, model, and VIN when policies contain vehicle schedules.
Program Administrators may issue non-vehicle specific (NVS) reports when policies have unscheduled fleets. However, unscheduled fleets that includes any leased vehicles and vehicles registered to an individual must report those vehicles on a VS basis, even if the remainder of the vehicles are reported NVS.
Underwriting files should contain the data required to complete the templates. Templates completed by Program Administrators must contain all the required data elements. 
 “Electronic templates” are the preferred method of submission in order to avoid manual entry of the data into the ALIR system. 
Program Administrators may access the individual standardized templates through the AccessAIG website. This site also includes instructions, FAQ documents, and Chartis NAIC codes and NCIC vehicle make codes to facilitate the process to those completing the templates.

If you have any questions, please contact your Program Manager.
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